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Dear Parents and Carers 

 

I hope you had a restful and happy break during the festive period. Can I thank you for your support 

last term and I look forward to working with you and your families this term.  

I am pleased to say that the changes to the toilet arrangements at school have already begun to make 

a great difference already. Can I thank you for your support with uniform and equipment and ask that 

you support us in continuing the high standards. 

 

Looking ahead here are some dates for the diary; 

 

12th January 6pm Year 11 Curriculum Evening 

26th January 3.45pm – 7:00pm Year 10 Parents Evening  

 

Rescheduled Christmas Performance. 

Thursday 19th January - This performance will be for the Tuesday 13th December ticket holders. 

Friday 20th January - This performance will be for the Wednesday 14th December ticket holders. 

Doors Open at 5.30pm. Show Starts 6.00pm 

 

We say goodbye to Mrs Chen teacher of It and Computing who has left us for personal reasons 

 

Parking Outside School 

Please can parents and carers remember take special consideration to where they park and consider 

our neighbours. We have always had a good relationship, however, since our return several cars have 

blocked driveways and mounted pavements/verges. Thank you for your continued support and 

understanding. 

 

Mr Longden  

Headteacher 
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Attendance Reminder  

Please ensure you email attendance@toynbee.hants.sch.uk or send a message via school comms on 

the first and any subsequent days of absence for your child.  

Thank you. 

 

Maths 

 

Congratulations to the first pupils of 2023 who have achieved their Levels on Sparx Maths! 

 

Level 1 

Brooke Wilkinson, Alex Tukiendorf, Lily Rinaldi, Nadiia Shepil, Victor-Paul Ndabala & 

Joshua Abraham. 

 

Level 2 

Tej Swarup & Yash Swarup 

 

Level 4 

Rishan Faisal 

 

Level 6 

Mervin Chan & Emi Chan 

 

Fantastic work produced here.  Well done! 

 

Maths Department 
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Model UN  

 

Model UN reconvenes on Monday 9th January, in MediaStudies 1 (Mr Davis' room) from 3-4. We will 

be getting new countries, new briefs and many new member states as Model UN continues to 

expand. It is a great opportunity to debate, negotiate, learn, practice diplomacy and, of course, have 

fun! Last term was an excellent start to Model UN and I'm excited to get back to it. 

If you have any questions, please let me know. Everyone from Year 7-11 is welcome. It is held 

fortnightly, starting this Monday.  

 

See you there! 

Mr Pople 

 

Art Clubs 

 

Year 7 and 8 Chinese New Year themed Art Workshop event- Thursday the 19th of January with 

Miss Savage in A2. Come and celebrate Chinese New Year of the Rabbit by making a variety of arts 

and crafts items! (Free to attend) 

Year 7 and 8 Photography Club Tuesday 17th of January 3-4pm in A1 with Ms Goldsmith- Do bring in 

your own camera if you have access to one. Please get cameras locked away safely before AM REG 

on the day in A1 with Ms Goldsmith thank you. A few cameras are available to share if students do 

not have their own. Please charge all camera batteries before the day!  

Everyone welcome! 

 

GCSE Art students 

Year 9 and 10 GCSE Coursework catch up- Tuesday 3-4pm in A1 and A2, Friday 3-4pm in A1 

Year 11 GCSE Art Exam support Tuesday 3.30-4.00pm A1 and A2, Friday 3.30-4.00pm in A1  
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Ski Trip 

 

During the first week of the Christmas holiday 90 pupils and 10 staff visited Alpe d’Huez, France for a 

week of skiing.  

The weather was mixed demonstrating how quickly changeable mountain environments can be.  

The pupils undertook four hours of ski school a day for six days followed by evening activities. The 

ESF instructors were impressed with our pupils’ progress and even more so their behaviour and 

attitude.  

The pupils were amazing throughout and the manner in which they ‘rushed to wait’ when travelling, 

completed eight days of close quarter community living and generally ‘got on’ with every aspect of the 

trip was outstanding and commented on by hotel and airline staff as well as by members of the public 

in the airports.  

I’m extremely proud of the 90, they made this trip the best of the nine I’ve been involved in.  

I’d also like to thank my staff team on the trip; Mr May, Miss Butler, Miss Murchie, Mr Law, Mr 

Turner, Miss Dunning, Mrs Jeremiah, Ms Sheffield, Mr Sale & back at school Mrs Woodall for their 

hard work and support before and during the trip to make it so special for the pupils.  

 

Mr French 
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Open Event  

City College is holding an additional Open Event on Wednesday 29th March, 4pm - 7pm. This is 

designed for Year 11 students still wanting to explore the college but Year 10s are also welcome, as 

are any adults looking at developing their skills, changing careers or wanting to learn something for 

pleasure.  Staff will be on hand to talk about all of our full-time and part-time courses. 

 FREE Young Baker Day: https://www.southampton-city.ac.uk/courses/young-baker-day-p723/  

During February half term, we are holding a FREE "For the love of cookies" workshop suitable for any 

Year 10 or Year 11 students with an interest in hospitality or catering. Limited places available - 

online booked required. 

 Year 10 Tasters - 10th & 11th July 

Our Taster Days are designed to enable Year 10s to experience two subject areas of interest, which 

is particularly beneficial for subjects that are not studied at school. It will also help support them with 

their post-16 college and career options. If your school would like to send a group of Year 10 

students to one of our Taster Days, or if you have any individual Year 10 students interested in 

attending, please contact our Admissions Team admissions@southampton-city.ac.uk and we will do 

our best to accommodate them.  

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All external clubs are not DBS checked by Toynbee School. 
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Geography 

Tuesday 13th Dececmber saw the last ever meeting of the Horizon Programme! Since October our 

pupils have been exploring several types of natural hazard, including earthquakes, volcanic eruptions, 

tropical storms and this week, avalanches! Pupils have studied the causes of these hazards as well as 

the methods used to prepare and plan for these events. We have had a brilliant six weeks and I have 

continued to be impressed by the pupil's enthusiasm and creative ideas when completing the tasks. I 

hope this enthusiasm continues to shine in their Geography lessons over the course of the school 

year and look forward to seeing how they use their Horizon knowledge! 

  

 

 

mailto:admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk

